

Snow Country Snippets

April 2017

Club News Sheet Editor - Meg Brannon
Please send items to megbrannon@bigpond.com

Welcome to the second Snow Country Snippets for 2017.....

Annual General Meeting 2017

The details for the 2017 SCSC AGM are as follows:

WHEN: Saturday, MAY 27, 2017

WHERE: Georges River 16' Sailing Club (Sanoni Ave, Dolls Point)

TIME: 4pm

We look forward to seeing as many members as possible to receive an update on the Club's results and activities. Meeting notices will be issued in early May.

Welcome to our newest members

A warm welcome is extended to Leonie Moate, our newest new member, but long-time friend/guest of Snow Country. Welcome officially Leonie!

Annual Subscriptions and Building Levies

Annual Subs invoices were due for payment by February 28, 2017. We look forward to prompt payment - remember, you're unable to book accommodation at member's rates if you have outstanding or overdue subs.

Building Levies were payable by March 31, 2017. We've had a very positive response to payment of the levy so far and we thank those members for prompt payment. If you haven't paid the levy please do so as soon as possible to ensure we keep the important Smiggin's refurbishment on track and on time.

If you have any queries with either invoice please contact SCSC Registrar, David Carr.

Snow Country Ski Club Co-operative Ltd <u>www.snowcountry.com.au</u> <u>info@snowcountry.com.au</u> PO Box 664 West Ryde NSW 1685

Smiggins Refurbishment Project

Our Building Committee is making good progress on the Smiggins Refurbishment Project.

Since the last newsletter update the Building Committee have prepared the DA which has been lodged by the Board to the Department of Planning (DOP) and we have received a preliminary response from the DOP requesting some further information to finalise the applications.

The Building Committee is gathering the information currently and the Club will respond to the DOP again in May. The DOP response timeframe will determine when our work will start but every effort will be made to commence/complete the work prior to the 2018 winter season.

Please note, all Building Levies paid will be held in separate account to keep these monies away from general Club expenditure and should in the unlikely event the project doesn't proceed the levies will be returned to members.

WORK PARTY – Smiggins Lodge REMINDER...

A Work Party to have the Smiggins Lodge ready for the upcoming winter season will take place on:

Sat May 6 – Sun May 7 (attendees to arrive Friday evening/Sat morning)

David Bartley is coordinating the work party and requires some assistance. There are no major maintenance projects on the scope of works but we do need some able bodies to assist with grass cutting, painting and cleaning of rooms, kitchen clean and rubbish removal.

At this stage the response to David has been somewhat underwhelming.

Please let David know of your availability – his contact details are:

Phone: 0437 608 838

Email: sunrise@comcen.com.au

Accommodation is free (at Smiggins Lodge), food will be provided and petrol for work party attendees will be reimbursed by the Club upon provision of receipts.

Congratulations

Congratulations to Lovise and Max Richardson who are now proud Great Grandparents to little ARIA, born in November.

Snow Country Ski Club Co-operative Ltd www.snowcountry.com.au

info@snowcountry.com.au

PO Box 664 West Ryde NSW 1685

Junior Development Program - 2017

Preparations for the JDP are underway with instructors booked for our 11 participants in the program.



Jindabyne Update

Jindabyne Bookings – due to an email issue, we are aware of a booking that didn't make it through to Helen in March. We believe this was a one off, but just to be sure, please check you've received a confirmation receipt of any bookings placed in March.

Work Party – members Laurie Ward, Mark Ward and Michael Green spent a recent weekend working up a sweat with some needed repairs and maintenance for Jindy Lodge to ensure it will be in tip-top shape for the upcoming winter season. The work include repair of doors and carpet, tree pruning and the building of a small raised 'deck' outside some rooms on the bottom floor to stop dirt being tramped into rooms. Thanks to the guys for their hard work!!

Important Dates for the Diary – 2017

Annual General Meeting	May 27
Junior Development Programme	July 9 - 12
Smiggins Bowl	Sept 17

